BRONLLYS COMMUNITY COUNCIL CYNGOR CWMUNEDED BRONLLYS A MEETING WAS HELD AT THE ROYSTON HALL, BRONLLYS ON 6th JUNE, 2018

Present: Cllr Mrs. L. Hughes Cllr Ms. A. Lloyd

Cllr Mr. C. Williams Cllr Mr. H. Lewis

Cllr Mrs. K. Laurie-Parry

Mrs. Denise Abberley-Williams – Clerk

Apologies: Cllr Mrs. S. Lewis Cllr Mrs. P. Wormleighton

DECLARATION OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest expressed.

MINUTES

The minutes of the meeting held on the 14th May, 2018 were read, agreed and confirmed as a correct record. This was proposed by Cllr Williams and seconded by Cllr Lewis.

MATTERS ARISING

<u>453/2017 Primary School Llyswen and Talgarth</u> – There was nothing further to report on widening the footpath from Bronllys Castle to Talgarth.

<u>472/2017 Powys War Memorial Project</u> – The Clerk reported that further information has been requested regarding the work on the Bronllys War Memorial. Josh Davies is in correspondence with Nathan Davies regarding this. With regard to the Llyswen War Memorial Cllr Laurie-Parry reported that this is owned by the Welsh Assembly Road Trunk Agency.

<u>473/2017 Speed Indicator Devices</u> – Cllr Laurie-Parry reported that the road markings on the three entrances to the village are in the pipeline. With regard to the solar lights the Trunk Road will not consent to the installation of these due to the legalities involved.

477/2017 Rubbish Bin, Llyswen – It was reported that this work has now been completed.

<u>481/2017 Overgrown Trees, Main Highway, Llyswen</u> – Cllr Laurie-Parry reported that she will approach the owner of the Old Rectory to ask for permission to cut the trees back.

Action By: Cllr Laurie-Parry

<u>486/2018 Play Area Pontywal Lane</u> – The Clerk has not yet ordered the resurfacing material but will do so by the next meeting.

Action By: Clerk

487/2018 Crazy Paving At End of Neuadd Terrace – A quote is awaited from Carl Selby.

<u>489/2018 Village Sign Outside Royston Hall</u> – The Clerk reported that she has E Mailed Josephine Rumsey, Clerk to Talgarth Town Council but is yet to receive a reply.

<u>492/2018 Steps Leading Down to River, Llyswen</u> – Cllr Hughes reported that she has spoken to Carl Selby and they are due to meet up shortly. With regard to the renewal of the lease the Clerk reported that she had received correspondence from Tim Davenport, Solicitor acting on behalf of the Trustees. He is asking whether the Community Council intends employing a solicitor to act on our behalf. It was agreed that the Clerk contact the Legal Department in Powys County Council regarding this.

Action By: Clerk

<u>493/2018 School Lights, Bronllys</u> – The Clerk reported that Highways have indicated that they will arrange for the school signs and amber flashing lights to be removed.

<u>494/2018 Mini Roundabout Bottom of Mintfield Lane</u> – The Clerk reported that Highways have indicated that the mini-roundabout was designed with the development in mind and is appropriate for vehicular movements created by the development. They are arranging for all the lining to be refreshed and check all signing is correct. Following discussion it was agreed that Highways be asked to attend a site meeting at the mini-roundabout and ClIr Laurie-Parry agreed to arrange this.

Action By: Cllr Laurie-Parry

<u>495/2018 Defibrillator, Bronllys</u> – The Clerk reported that she has contacted Cariad and the cost of purchasing a defibrillator and cabinet is £1,400. Before going ahead with the purchase it was agreed that the Clerk write to the Hall Management Committee to ask their permission to fit it onto the outside wall of the hall and if they are prepared to pay the running costs.

Action By: Clerk

<u>496/Mansion House, Bronllys</u> – The Clerk reported that Paul Evans, the new owner of the Mansion House will attend the next meeting on the 4th July, 2018. It was agreed that he be asked to attend at 7.00 p.m.

Action By: Clerk

CORRESPONDENCE

A letter was received from Amanda Page applying to be considered for the role of Community Councillor in Bronllys. This was agreed – proposed by Cllr Williams and seconded by Cllr Lewis. The Clerk will contact Ms. Page and invite her to the next meeting on 4th July, 2018

A letter was received from Brecon and District Disabled Club asking for financial assistance. It was proposed by Cllr Lewis and seconded by Cllr Lloyd that we donate £200.00. This was agreed by all.

An invitation was received to attend the NHS 70th birthday celebrations at Bronllys Hospital on Thursday 5th July, 2018. Cllr Williams and Cllr Hughes will attend.

ACCOUNTS

Unpaid Accounts (For Approval)

Denise Abberley-Williams (May) £161.32 HMRC (May) £ 38.08

The accounts were proposed by Cllr Lewis and seconded by Cllr Lloyd

Income Received

Precept £4,000.00

Bank Balance As Per Latest Statement

Current Account £8,691.97

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Cllr Hughes proposed that Cllr Laurie-Parry, in her role as County Councillor, be given 10 minutes under Any Other Business for issues that need addressing. This was agreed.

County Councillor Laurie-Parry

Bronllys

Cllr Laurie-Parry reported that she would be holding a Surgery every Wednesday morning in the Royston Hall from 10.00 a.m. - 1.00 p.m.

Cllr Laurie-Parry reported that Powys County Council will be cutting the grass by the Honey Café junction this week.

Cllr Laurie-Parry reported that she is meeting with Colin Davies from the Boughrood Depot to look at any issues that need addressing in the village.

Cllr-Laurie Parry reported that the mirror on the lamppost by the Royston Hall is not big enough. She is going to ask Highways to provide a larger mirror.

With regard to Watson Cottages Cllr Laurie-Parry has asked for copies of the speed reports. The residents have asked for a paved area on the same side of the road and asking for the 30mph sign to be moved further out of the village. Cllr Williams reported that he had been approached by a resident from Watson Cottages as to what the current situation with these issues are. Cllr Laurie-Parry agreed to speak to the resident concerned.

The style by Neuadd Terrace is overgrown and the handrail is loose. Cllr Laurie-Parry will bring this up at her meeting with Colin Davies.

The play area in Neuadd Terrace is overgrown. It has been cut once but Cllr Laurie-Parry will ask for a further cut to be arranged.

A resident of Bronllys had approached Cllr Laurie-Parry about a vase that had been broken whilst the churchyard's grass was being cut and whether or not this had been brought up. The Clerk reported that she had informed the resident concerned to put his concerns in writing in order that this could be discussed at a forthcoming meeting, however no letter had been received. Cllr Laurie-Parry will inform him of this.

With regard to Bronllys Primary School Cllr Laurie-Parry informed the Community Council that the Deeds are in County Hall and that she intends to go and have a look at them as Powys County Council are looking to take over this land for affordable housing. The climbing frame in the school yard has already been removed. Cllr Laurie-Parry will then call a public consultation meeting.

Cllr Laurie-Parry is going to be requesting that further lighting is erected on the main A479.

Llyswen

Cllr Lloyd reported that there are large ruts/pot holes on the road from the Griffin junction to the garage

Issues regarding Llyswen already discussed under matters arising.

Cllr Williams reported that he had informed by Mr. Kevin Minniss that there is a tree in the churchyard which is overgrown and is blocking his family grave. It was agreed that the Clerk contact Jan Credland and ask him to cut back the tree.

Action By: Clerk

DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The next meeting will be held on Wednesday 4th July, 2018 at 7.00 p.m. in the Royston Hall, Bronllys.